
Gimingham Road Land Sale 
 
You all received a copy of the flyer we put together to bring you 
up to date with the current situation. Since that flyer, I have 
been in email contact with David Morris, the purchaser of the 
land who assured me that he has no intention of doing anything 
untoward on the land, apart from creating a camp site for 
walkers, cyclists and motor cyclists. We have asked for a 
meeting and he has agreed, and we wait to coordinate suitable 
dates. He has also spoken with Kearns Foundation and given 
them similar assurances.  

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             

Church Services in the Parish 
 

Sunday 4th August 
 

Holy communion Trimingham 11am  
 

Sunday 11th August 
 

Holy Communion Northrepps 10am  
Holy Communion Overstrand 10am 
 

Sunday 18th August 
 

Holy Communion Thorpe Market 9.30am 
Morning Worship Northrepps 10am 
Morning Worship Overstrand 10 am 
 

Sunday 25th August 
 

Benefice Service Holy Communion  
Northrepps 10am 
 

Songs of Praise Trimingham 4pm 
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Saturday 3rd August    Singing Duo Near Misses 
performing a variety of music from 9pm.  
Normal menu served 5pm – 8.45pm. 
 
Friday 16th August    Back by popular demand  
Oliver Graham, one of the funniest, most versatile 
performers available today.  Comedy. 
 
Saturday 17th August    Raven Sisters duo will be 
singing the night away from 9pm.   
Normal menu served 5pm – 8.45pm. 
 
Friday 30th August    Dale Bullimore.   
Norfolk’s favourite Swing Singer. 
 
Saturday 31st August    Where’s Frank?  An acoustic 
trio playing their interpretations of some classic covers 
from the last few decades. 
 
Each evening 2 cocktails for £10. 
Cosmopolitian, Woo Woo, Mojito, Dark and Stormy,  
Sex on the Beach and Espresso Martini.  



  

 

On Saturday 24th and Sunday 25th August it is the annual 
Open Weekend at the church with refreshments in the 
Pilgrim Shelter.  There will be craft for sale in the church 
and there will be displays of the history of Trimingham and 
surrounding area in both the church and Pilgrim Shelter.    
It opens at 10.am on each day, with Songs of Praise at 4pm 
on Sunday 
 
There will be the Table Top Sale and Car Boot at 
Trimingham Hall on Sunday 4th August starting at 9am. 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

• At the Bingo on Saturday 13th July 49 players enjoyed 
themselves and £120 was raised for the church.  The next 
Bingo session will be on Saturday 14th September.  Again, 
this will be a fund raiser for the church. 

 

• At the Afternoon Tea on Sunday 21st July over 20 people 
were served with Afternoon Tea, and listened to Boris 
playing the hall’s piano.  It was a thoroughly enjoyable 
afternoon.  Thank you very much Boris.  We raised over 
£120 for the church. 

 

• There will be no Soup N Pud or lunch in August.  The next 
Soup N Pud will be on Wednesday 4th September, lunch 
Wednesday 25th September.  Please book with Liz on 
834965. 

 

• Poppyland Ladies enjoyed at delicious Afternoon Tea 
prepared by Linda and Dot at Trimingham Hall on 
Wednesday 10th July.  The meeting on 14th August is the 
outing on the Wells/Walsingham Railway.  Would all those 
who have booked please be at Trimingham Hall at 10am. 

 

• The Coffee Morning on 1th July, raised £36, which was 
divided between the church and Pilgrim Shelter.  The next 
Coffee Morning is on Wednesday 21st August at the Pilgrim 
Shelter.  Please come along and support it, and have a chat 
and a laugh with other villagers.  

 

• Whist players continue to meet four times a week, all very 
welcome.  Give your memory a workout.  

 

• The Gardening Club’s next meeting on Wednesday 21st 
August.  Details Linda 834349.  
 

• There is an Antique Fair at Trimingham Hall on Satuday 31st 
August, starting at 10am. 
 

 
 

 

Alec's Mardle 
 (Alec Reynolds was born in Trimingham in 1926 and has lived here all his life) 

 

The Doctors 
 

When I was young, Mum, my sister and I had a North Walsham 
Doctor, Dr Hart.  Dr McLeod and his wife were also doctors.  Dad 
had a Dr Morrison and the surgery was at what is now the 
Beechwood Hotel in North Walsham.    
 

Early in the 1930’s Dr Miller opened a surgery at St Braddock in 
Mundesley, so Mum, my sister and I went to Mundesley.  My sister 
and I are still there.  Dad kept at North Walsham until he died.  You 
did not have to make an appointment, you just walked in.  The first 
thing you did was count how many people were in the surgery, so 
you knew when it was your turn.  Sometimes the Receptionist 
would open the surgery door and say, “I am sorry, but the Doctor 
has been called out for an emergency case and I do not know what 
time he will be back, so you can wait or come back.”  At that time of 
day, the Doctor did two surgeries, one in the morning and one in 
the evening.  He also did home visits and helped at Cromer 
Hospital.  What a busy life he had.  I find Mundesley Surgery and 
the staff very good.   
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Nature Notes for August 
 

Update on the Cromer peregrines. I was in the car park one evening and 
could hear screeching. As I got to the church a man with a large telescope 
said that one of the adult birds had just flown in with a dead pigeon hence 
the noise. All 3 young were doing well. 
 

Another update. Not such good news I'm afraid. The swans in Felbrigg 
are now down to 2 cygnets which are well grown so should be safe. The 
lake was abounding with blue damselflies and several species of 
dragonflies including a number of Wide-bodied Hawkers. In the woods I 
found a clump of pink flowers rather like large buttercups. when I checked 
later, I discovered them to be Mallows as in marshmallows whose seed 
were originally used for flavouring.  Who'd have guessed. 
 

A few evenings ago, as I was closing my back door, I saw a movement 
under a bird feeder. thinking it was a rat I got my gun but saw it was a 
hedgehog. I followed it into the field, but it disappeared.  However, there 
were 2 hares in the paddock which ran away when they saw me. There 
are good numbers of grasshoppers both green and brown in the garden. 
 

Idiots have been trying to push seals back into the sea at Winterton and 
allowing their dogs to run free around them. These are wild animals with 
large teeth that could and probably would kill if challenged. 
 

At Hickling I saw 2 species of rare butterflies, the yellow swallowtail and 
the white admiral but there have also been lots of meadow browns, 
gatekeepers’ ringlets, speckled woods end a few commas. These are 
bright red/orange at rest but brown with wings closed and a white comma 
shape so you can tell what it is. 
 
On a visit to Minsmere RSPB there were lots of 6 spot burnet moths, 
which fly during the day.  As a result, I found several batches of yellow 
and black striped caterpillars on Oxford ragwort.  I met a couple who were 
bee and wasp experts. They were photographing a mixed colony of 
ground nesting species including mining bees, feathered bees, jewelled 
wasps and the fascinating (to me at least) bee-wolf wasp, it catches 
honeybees paralyses them and takes them back to its burrow and lays an 
egg on them.  The egg hatches and the wasp grub eats the bee. It then 
eventually develops into a wasp and the whole thing starts again. They 
are, of course, female. 
 
Mac Marshall 

 
 

 

The bi- monthly meeting of the Parish Council with several members 
of the community attending.  
Main points:- 
- Mark Ashwell, planning officer from NNDC was welcomed and gave 
the meeting an overview of the new Local Plan and the developments 
being included in this plan. The expected life of the new plan would 
be 2016 to 2036. Clearly one of the main issues is how to provide 
sufficient housing to meet local and national needs. We had a very 
good discussion ranging over many points such as cliff erosion and 
the coast road. 
- Gimingham Road Land. You are all very aware of the situation 
regarding this land and its sale to a private purchaser. We await some 
activity on the land, which, if it is against planning rules will be 
reported to NNDC planning office. It is clear that all parties, Parish 
Council, Gimingham Road residents and the Kearns Foundation need 
to act together to get a clear understanding and to be able to express 
our views for ALL in the village. 
- Community Housing. Please read the separate report in this       
newsletter. 
- Deep History Coast. The clerk circulated a schedule of works that 
will take place at the shelter to create the Discovery Point. 
- Playing Field land exchange. It was agreed that we will proceed with 
this exchange and it has been placed with the landowners solicitor. 
The picnic benches in the playing field will be relocated to the new 
hall site, 
- there will be another meeting to discuss the future of the Pilgrim 
Shelter on 23rd September in the Shelter. All welcome. 
- two planning applications were discussed, one for Woodlands 
development and the other the Pilgrim Shelter discovery point work. 
The only objection that was expressed was the occasional smell 
coming from the Anglia Water overflow close to the hall. It was 
agreed we would contact Anglia Water to r press our view. 
- Poor lands. This area which has belonged to the village for some 
while has fallen into some disarray. It was agreed that Harrison’s 
would proceed to register this land and make a donation to the Parish 
Council in due course 
 

Next meeting 2nd September at 7pm. Trimingham Hall 
 

Many other points discussed at the meeting. If you wish to see a full 
copy of the minutes please revert to our web page trimingham.org. 
 

Terry Brown 
Chair Trimingham Parish Council 
 
 
 

http://trimingham.org/


 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 ` 
 
 
 
 

 
  

Monthly Events and Bi Monthly 
 

 

Tuesday 
 

13th August Nidra Yoga Relaxation 6.45 – 8pm 
 

Wednesday 
 

7th August Social Evening at the hall from 7pm. 
All very welcome.  Licensed bar open. 
 

7th and 21th August Support Group starts at 10am 
 

144h August  Poppyland Annual outing 
 

21st August  Coffee Morning  Starts 10am.  Proceeds to church 
and Pilgrim Shelter.  Please note change of venue to Pilgrim 
Shelter. 
21st August  Gardening Club  at Pilgrim Shelter.  2pm. 
 

Friday 
 

9h August  Craft Circle 2pm.  Cost £1.50.  Please contact Dot 
833249 (after 6pm). 
 

23rd August  Craft Circle 2pm.  Cost £1.50.  Please contact Dot 
833249 (after 6pm).  This will be held at the Pilgrim Shelter as 
there is a Wedding at Trimingham Hall.. 
 

Saturday  
 

10th August  Made in Norfolk  10 am. 
 

31st August  Antique Fair starting at 10am. 
 

Sunday 
 

18th August  Trustees and Management Committee Meeting  

Starts at 3pm.  All welcome. 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

Weekly and Fortnightly Events 
All events in the new Trimingham Hall 

unless otherwise stated 

Monday   
 

1pm  Whist afternoon. Cost just £2 includes play, refreshments 
and raffle.  Players of all levels very welcome.  Tel Liz 834965. 
 

6pm and 7.30pm Yoga with Pat Briggs 07810 023236 or 
Linda 834349. 
 

Tuesday   
 

11am to11.45am Dancercise with Georgie.  No need to book.   
Cost £5.   Contact on Facebook. 
 

1.45pm Slimmers Wild.  Contact Chris 01263 833581. 
 

7pm Whist evening.  Cost just £2 includes play, refreshments and 
raffle.  Tel Liz 834965, 
 

Wednesday and Thursday 
 

No Tai Chi in August. 
 

Thursday 
 

1pm Whist afternoon. Cost just £2.  Tel Liz 934965. 
5.30pm to 6.30pm Pilates with Jo.  Contact 07539 649077. 
7pm Table Tennis Contact Trevor on 07828175493. 
 

Friday 
 

10.30 Cardio Dance Exercise with Emily.  Cost £5. 
 

7pm Whist evening.  Cost £2.  Tel Liz 834965. 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 



 

Mobile Hairdresser 
Ladies, gents and children’s cuts 

Blow drys and sets, perms and colours 

All at reasonable prices 

Please contact Tina  

01263 833111 

07979 694143 
(Please note a skin test required for all 

colouring services) 

 

 

S0lace Massage 
Therapy 

Trimingham 

 
 

Sam Kirk 01263 833452 / 07884 002747 
 

ITEC Level 3 Diploma in massage 

 

TRIMINGHAM ROOFING 
 

FLAT AND PITCH ROOFING 
LEAD WORK 

CHIMNEY REPAIRS 
FASCIA AND GUTTERING  

GENERAL BUILDING 

Tel 01263 833448 
07747 136190 



100 Club winners for July 2019 
 
 

1st  No 10    Mrs J Briggs £20    
2nd No 72  Mrs H Hobson £10  
3rd No 94  Mr A Scarborough £5  
4th No 20  Mrs B Bradley £5 
 

  
 
 

CJ Tree & Garden 
Services Norfolk 

 

All Aspects of tree work carried out 

 

Hedge trimming, pruning, removal 

Mini digger and larger excavator work 

Landscaping, Fencing, Gates etc. 

 

Woodchip always available 

 

City & Guilds / Lantra qualified 

Public liability & employee insurance 

 
www.cjtreeservices.co.uk 

Phone 07500 514187 
 

Martin Wones Electrical 
 

All domestic and commercial 
electrical work undertaken 

 

24hr call out service 
 

Mobile 07468 572068 
Tel 01263 649858 

 

Email; martinwoneselectrical@outlook.com 
Web; www.martinwoneselectrican.co.uk 

 

Trimingham Community Housing Steering Group 
 

As previously reported, the group requested Housing 
Associations to attend a meeting on the 8th July for an 
interview and the three who had expressed interest in helping 
us on this project duly arrived.  
 

These were:- 
Hastoe  Saffron   Victory 
 

The discussion with each were very extensive, and the 
steering group members present gave a running score to each 
as the interview progressed.  
 
We had another meeting on the 16th to review the interviews 
and we concluded that the successful company would be 
Hastoe.  Hastoe has supported us since the beginning of our 
deliberations, and we considered they would be best placed to 
guide and support us as we take the next step. 
 
John Harrod and Terry Brown along with Anna Clarke also 
attended a event in Norwich on the 18th July called            
‘Your housing in your hands’ organised by Broadland District. 
This event gave an invaluable insight into how Community 
Land Trusts operate, with many examples of actual projects 
where communities are managing their own homes for local 
people. 
 

Our next meeting would be the 12th August. 
 

 

 

http://www.cjtreeservices.co.uk/

